Embassy of the People's Republic of China in Japan





中华人民共和国大使馆

August 2025

Mr. TSUKAMOTO Osamu President Japan Carbon Frontier Organization Tokyo

Dear Mr. Tsukamoto,

On behalf of the Embassy of the People's Republic of China in Japan, I would like to extend support and congratulations to the upcoming 34th Clean Coal Day in Japan International Symposium (2025) and Energy Security with Decarbonization Symposium 2025.

The global energy landscape is undergoing profound changes. The joint event, which focuses on decarbonization and pragmatic energy transitions as well as the role of coal in energy security, is of great significance for promoting exchanges and cooperation in the global energy sector, advancing clean and efficient coal utilization, and facilitating the global transition to carbon neutrality.

Xi Jinping Thought on Ecological Civilization identifies green, low-carbon economic and social development as a key component of achieving high-quality development. While making leapfrog progress in new energy, China has been committed to promoting the transformation and upgrading of its coal industry. We are ready to strengthen exchanges and cooperation with all countries including Japan in green energy transition and sustainable development.

I would like to extend gratitude to the organizers for their efforts in promoting global clean energy development, advancing energy security, and facilitating decarbonization process. I sincerely wish the joint event a resounding success!

Best wishes,

WU Jianghao Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of the People's Republic of China to Japan